
 

 

WITHLACOOCHEE CHAPTER 

Sons of the American Revolution 

August 30, 2020 

EBM Minutes of Meeting 

 

The Executive Board Meeting (EBM) of the Withlacoochee Chapter of the SAR was called to 

order at 5;08 PM by President Dave Hitchcock. 

The following members were in attendance: 

Richard Bailey  Tom Hellem  Dave Hitchcock   Vicki & Stephen Brown  

Clyde Johnson  Jack Townsend Rich Sumner 

 

Treasurer’s Report (Richard Bailey) 

8/30/2020 Balances 

Main Withlacoochee 8001 $6,170.78 

Woman’s Aux 9801  $  798.15 

Total    $6,969.93 

New Fl. Tax exempt; tax return OK 



In September, letters for soliciting donations for Veteran and other programs of chapter 

involvement should be mailed. 

In October, letters for membership dues for 2021 should be mailed; chapter year starts January 

1. 

Secretary’s Report (Tom Hellem) 

Motion to accept May 11 Minutes, Clyde Johnson; Second, Richard Sumner   

Color Guard (Russ Gibson) 

No Report; everything has been cancelled. 

Register (Stephen Brown) 

5 New members since last meeting, 1 waiting approval at National, 1 transfer from Clearwater 

Chapter, 2 junior members in process, 2 applications waiting to complete documentation. New 

transfer, Labadia, needs to be processed. 2 Supplemental Patriots approved,  

The Register, Stephen/Vicki Brown have brought in 50 SAR members to the Withlacoochee 

Chapter since they started as Register. 

Publicity (Norm Freyer) 

No report 

Veterans (Larry Sturgeon) 

No report 

Web Page (Richard Bailey) 

New yearly subscription  for Weebly.  Still working on change over to new website.  Adding a 

history section to the new site. 

Meeting Lunch Call lists are being worked on, some are do not call.  Treasurer will make the 

final meeting list. And collect lunch monies.  Keep the min. at $10.00.  Now we have a multi 

priced meal to accommodate the cost for members and guests.  Still have a min. number of 

attendees to 20 people.  Meals and price is on the website. 

 

New Business 



No new business 

Old Business 

Update of Chapter website is ongoing.  The search for new meeting location has been resolved.  

The meetings will be held at the Country Club; a new contract was negotiated with a multi 

priced menu with more choices.  

 

Meeting Adjourned: 6:05 PM 

___________________________________                        ________________________________ 

President: Dave Hitchcock     Secretary: Tom Hellem 

Upcoming Events 

October 1, 2020 Executive Board Meeting 

October 10, 2020 General Membership Meeting 

 


